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Report to General Manager 

Attachments: 

1. Shorelink Committee Meeting Minutes - 4 March 2020 

 

 

SUBJECT: Shorelink Library Network Minutes - 4 March 2020 

 

AUTHOR: Rebecca Aukim, Manager Library Services 

 

ENDORSED BY: Martin Ellis, Director Community and Library Services 

 

 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

 

The Minutes of the 181st meeting of the Shorelink Library Network held on 4 March 2020 are 

provided for Council’s information. 

 

 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

 

The Shorelink Estimates for 2020/21 total $306,402. This figure represents a savings of $9,214 

compared with the 2019/20 Estimates. North Sydney’s individual contribution will be $115,562 

for 2020/21, a decrease of $4,000 from the 2019/20 total figure. 

 

 

RECOMMENDATION: 

1. THAT the Minutes of the Shorelink Library Network meeting held on 4 March 2020 be 

adopted. 

2. THAT the Draft Operating and Capital Shorelink Library Network Estimates for 2020-21 

be adopted. 
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LINK TO COMMUNITY STRATEGIC PLAN 

 

The relationship with the Community Strategic Plan is as follows: 

 

Direction: 4. Our Social Vitality 

  

Outcome: 4.3 North Sydney supports lifelong learning 

 4.4 North Sydney’s history is preserved and recognised 

 

 

BACKGROUND 

 

The Shorelink Library Network was established in 1983 when five participating Councils 

signed a Deed of Agreement. In 2017-2018 Willoughby Council withdrew from Shorelink and 

Manly Library was incorporated into the Northern Beaches Library Service. Lane Cove, 

Mosman and North Sydney Councils signed a new Deed of Agreement in December 2017. 

 

 

CONSULTATION REQUIREMENTS 

 

Community engagement is not required. 

 

 

SUSTAINABILITY STATEMENT 

 

The sustainability implications were considered and reported on during the initiation phase of 

this project. 

 

 

DETAIL 

 

The 2020-21 Shorelink Draft estimates are presented here in accordance with the Shorelink 

Deed of Agreement, dated 18 December 2017. 

 

The Estimates for 2020/21 show an expenditure of $306,402 with contributions of $305,402. 

The difference of $1,000 is due to income for interest on investments. Compared to last years’ 

budget there is a savings of $9,214. 

 

Savings 

 

The biggest savings was in Special Projects – Salaries which was reduced by $17,500. Network 

Communication Costs have been reduced as Stanton has discontinued their NBN lines as of 

March 2020 due to ongoing issues. 

 

New Expenditure 

 

Shorelink Project Costs: An additional $2,500 has been added to cover costs relating to 

collaborative projects between the libraries such as the STEAM mobile Makerspace and 1,000 

Books Before School. 
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Under application software licensing & maintenance a subscription for a product called 

Beanstack has been added. This app costs approximately $2,000 annually and is used to run the 

1000 Books Before School program. 

 

Capital expenditure: $1,800 to purchase a new laptop for the Shorelink Coordinator to replace 

the current laptop which is five years old. 
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